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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

· WED – DECEMBER 2

· WED – JANUARY 25

· SAT – MARCH 12

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  6.00 pm sharp 

AREA 3/5 COMBINED AREA WORKSHOP

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre


Sincere wishes for a Joyous Christmas

And a Peaceful New Year
Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday noon  prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,

Can you believe this  is December, and time for our Christmas meeting, also the last meeting of 2005. Worldwide it has been a year of great trauma and also a year of triumph of the human spirit. so let's hope that the goodwill of the holiday season is directed to all people, not just those who are celebrating the Christian Festival.

We will be celebrating at our own Dinner Meeting.  Your own 'Entertainments Committee/ aka Judith Anderson, has something in mind, so be ready for a few laughs.

I have invited a number of former Zontians to join us, and you are most welcome to do the same.

Just be sure to advise Judy Anderson no later than Monday morning.

It is also a time to be thinking of others for whom it is not so easy to get out and about. Have you brought your small gift donation to Ann Shevill's project for St.Luke?. Just small items of toiletries or similar, not wrapped.  Thank you.

Have you remembered it is Salmon and Wine time?  It is ESSENTIAL that you pick up your order from the Dinner Meeting or have made arrangements for someone else to do so.

There is a great deal of work involved in co-ordinating this, so all cooperation is needed.

Now a mention of the Gift Fair, a great day was had by all. Words are not enough to thank the Morrison family once again, Jill, Linda and her HonZon, and most pleasing of all, all the new members who worked non-stop. Susan and Julie running the Zonta Stall, Bronwyn carrying myriads of parcels, Amber carrying mine, Patricia and Caroline selling raffle tickets, Beth Wilson and her husband,,,, who have I forgotten? Ah, yes, the experienced booksellers, the two Shirleys! I know I have not named all the deserving, but we very much appreciate the effort involved.  Of course, once again Grant and Annette McFarlane did the "dirty work" that is the cleaning up and the removal of rubbish.

Some more serious news; We have an Award to be made to the recipient of the Helen Row Memorial Prize.  The Winner’s name is Erminia Colucci, and will hopefully be able to attend our February Meeting.  The University of Queensland have advised her, and we will give you more information when available.

We also have the  winners of the  Bursary for Indigenous Women Students.  I have to confirm that they have been advised, before their names are published. I hope to do this at the Meeting.

All of our Committees have been very hardworking, and I offer a special thanks to the leaders of these teams, and would like to make special mention of Ailsa Gillies whose dealings with new and prospective members has been quite outstanding.  Thanks to all members who have been so supportive.

I look forward to sharing some Christmas spirit with you all

Iris

· ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:
· Strong arms to carry home your smoked salmon and wine purchases.

· Corks for the Girl Guides – Ann Shevill will collect.

· Unwrapped gifts for the St. Luke’s patients – Ann Shevill will collect these also.

· Service Comittee would like  members who have access to hotel style shampoos, conditioners etc. if they could possible bring some along to the meeting.

· Lots of good cheer.

AND A SPECIAL THANK-YOU NOTE FROM ANN SHEVILL:

Thanks to Club members who have already contributed to the small gifts for the home patients of St Luke’s Nursing Service prior to Christmas; more have been promised for me to collect at the December meeting.  Members are always very thoughtful and generous and this is much appreciated by St Luke’s - and the patients.  I send small stickers to be included with each gift wishing the recipients Seasons Greetings from members of the Zonta Club of Brisbane. 

Thanks too for contributions of corks during the year for the Girl Guides to sell for re-cycling. I know that wonderful organisation is thankful for such support and the extra funding which results. Ann Shevill

ALL FEMALE CREW:

Nice to see that the crew of flight JST867 from Brisbane on October 28, scored a first for Jetstar and possibly the industry with an all female crew.

Captain Pia Lister, First Officer Wendy Hazelton and Cabin Crew Debra Finnochio, Sheree Jones, Kylie Kirby, Alison McKee and Leah Nicolson took VH-VQQ the carrier’s latest A320 Airbus to Cairns.
EDUCATIONAL ENCOURAGEMENT AWARDS:

Every year since 1999, our club has supported female students in disadvantaged schools through our Educational Encouragement Awards.

This year’s Year 10 winner at Glenala State High School in Inala is Emele TUINONA. He teachers describe Emele as a courteous, well-mannered, very conscientious and hardworking girl who sets high standards for herself academically and strives for success. She is an enthusiastic student, and a reliable class member.

The Year 11 award at the same school has gone to Karen RASOLEA. Karen's teachers describe her as pleasant, co-operative, reliable, and well-presented, and an enthusiastic team member who is very hardworking. She is also involved in a variety of school activities (music, sport, Student Council).

The winners at Bundamba State Secondary College this year are Katrina Znojemsky (Year 11) and Kara Maher (Year 10).

Deputy Principal, Alan Powell, says of Kara: "Kara is a student whose behaviour and work level are always of a good standard. She is achieving above average results and this award would be of great encouragement to her. Her family circumstances indicate that this award would be of significant assistance to her further studies".

Of Katrina, Alan says: "Katrina is a very hard-working young lady whose industry and behaviour levels are of the highest order. Katrina's achievements are commensurate with her efforts. This award would be much appreciated by this struggling family and would greatly encourage Katrina in continuing her further education".

MEMBERSHIP:

Attached to this Newsletter is a Proposed New Member form.  

We shall also be transferring (reinstating ) to this club Amber Buckland. She ia a legal officer (solicitor) with the Domestic Violence Unit, Legal Aid Queensland. She was a member in good standing of the Dalby Club until she relocated to Brisbane. Amber’s  e-mail address is :-abucklan@legalaid.qld.gov.au 

Could members also change the business telephone number for Bernadette O’Shea to 3252 5052.

SIGNS OF A STROKE:
A neurologist says that if he can get to a stroke victim within 3 hours he can totally reverse the effects of a stroke...totally.  He said the trick was getting a stroke recognised, diagnosed and getting to the patient within 3 hours which is tough.

RECOGNIZING A STROKE - A true story
Susie is recouping at an incredible pace for someone with a massive stroke all because Sherry saw Susie stumble - - that is the key that isn't mentioned below -and then she asked Susie the 3 questions. So simple - - this literally saved Susie's life.  Suzie failed all three questions so emergency was called  Even though she had normal blood pressure readings and did not appear to be a stroke victim as she could converse to some extent with the Paramedics they took her to the hospital right away.
· Read and Learn!
Sometimes symptoms of a stroke are difficult to identify. Unfortunately, the lack of awareness spells disaster. The stroke victim may suffer brain damage when people nearby fail to recognise the symptoms of a stroke.

Now doctors say a bystander can recognise a stroke by asking three simple questions:

1.   *Ask the individual to SMILE.

2.   *Ask him or her to RAISE BOTH ARMS.

3.   *Ask the person to SPEAK A SIMPLE SENTENCE (Coherently) (ie . It is sunny out today) If he or she has trouble with any of these tasks, call 000 immediately and describe the symptoms to the dispatcher.

After discovering that a group of non-medical volunteers could  identify facial weakness, arm weakness and speech problems, researchers urged the general public to learn the three questions.  Widespread use of this test could result in prompt diagnosis and treatment of the stroke and prevent brain damage.


· TO ALL THE KIDS WHO SURVIVED THE 1930’s, 40’s, 50’s, 60’s and 70’s:

· First, we survived being born to mothers who smoked and/or drank while they carried us.
· They took aspirin, ate blue cheese dressing, tuna from a can, and didn't get tested for diabetes.  
· Then after that trauma, our baby cribs were covered with bright coloured lead-based paints.
· We had no childproof lids on medicine bottles, doors or cabinets and when we rode our bikes, we had no helmets, not to mention, the risks we took hitchhiking.

· As children, we would ride in cars with no seat belts or air bags.
· Riding in the back of a pick up on a warm day was always a special treat.
· We drank water from the garden hose and NOT from a bottle.
· We shared one soft drink with four friends, from one bottle and NO ONE actually died from this.
· We ate cupcakes, white bread and real butter and drank soda pop with sugar in it, but
we weren't overweight because  WE WERE ALWAYS OUTSIDE PLAYING!
· We would leave home in the morning and play all day, as long as we were back when the streetlights came on.

· No one was able to reach us all day. And we were O.K.
· We would spend hours building our go-carts out of scraps and then ride down the hill, only to find out we forgot the brakes. After running into the bushes a few times, we learned to solve the problem.

· We did not have Playstations, Nintendo's, X-boxes, no video games at all, no 99 channels on cable, no video tape movies, no surround sound, no cell phones, no personal computers, no Internet or Internet chat rooms..........WE HAD FRIENDS and we went outside and found them!
· We fell out of trees, got cut, broke bones and teeth and there were no lawsuits from these accidents.
· We rode bikes or walked to a friend's house and knocked on the door or rang the bell, or just walked in and talked to them

· Football had tryouts and not everyone made the team. Those who didn't had to learn to deal with disappointment. Imagine that!!
· The idea of a parent bailing us out if we broke the law was unheard of. They actually sided with the law!

· This generation has produced some of the best risk-takers, problem solvers and inventors ever!
· The past 50 years have been an explosion of innovation and new ideas.
We had freedom, failure, success and responsibility, and we learned HOW TO DEAL WITH IT ALL!
And YOU are one of them! CONGRATULATIONS! 


VALE:
Some of our earlier members will remember former Zontian Lorraine O’Grady who passed away on November 6th.  Sadly, Lorraine was diagnosed with lung cancer earlier this year.  Lorraine was a Chartered Accountant who worked in the tough male-dominated coal mining industry.  Her contribution to the development of the Dalrymple Bay coal terminal near Mackay was well recognised.  

During the 80’s she was involved in the international marketing of coal where she achieved many firsts including the first sale of Australian coal to Sweden.

Although she travelled extensively overseas, she still had time for her commitment to Zonta and will be missed by those members who knew her.




APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s saying for the month…….


Don’t worry about what other people think – they don’t do it very often.





 


is a swollen head.
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